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NEW COVID-19 CASE IN POTTAWATTAMIE COUNTY 

 

On Friday, April 2 Pottawattamie County Public Health indicated another presumptive positive COVID-19 case in 

Pottawattamie County. The total of presumptive positives for Pottawattamie County is seven, two of which have 

recovered. 

This case is a male between 41-60 years old and a resident of Council Bluffs. The individual has pre-existing medical 

conditions with no recent travel and no identifiable contact with an existing case. Because the case is not traceable, 

Public Health believes it to be the County’s second case of community spread. The individual is currently self-isolating at 

home. 

Pottawattamie County Public Health is in communication with the Iowa Department of Public Health and is considering 

this case to be of no risk to the public. 

Public Health recommends people stay home as often as possible to avoid being exposed, and to avoid exposing others, 

to the virus. Avoid groups of people. Do not visit big box stores unless they are necessary trips. If you must leave home, 

use social distancing and stay at least six feet away from others. Now is also an important time to practice excellent 

hygiene and disinfectant practices. Wash hands and disinfect frequently touched surfaces multiple times per day. 

COVID-19 Resources: 

Pottawattamie County EMA COVID-19 

Iowa Department of Public Health 

Center for Disease Control and Prevention 

COVID-19 Hotlines: 

Iowa COVID-19 Hotline: 2-1-1 or 1-800-244-7431 

Pottawattamie County Emergency Management Agency COVID-19 Hotline: 712-890-5368 or 712-890-5369 

Hope 4 Iowa Crisis Hotline: 844-673-4469 

Methodist Health System Hotline and Screening Tool: 402-815-SICK (7425). 

CHI Health Hotline: Visit www.chihealth.com for information 

Media Contact: Ashley Kruse, City of Council Bluffs, Communications Officer, 712-318-9000 

 

https://pcema-ia.org/
https://idph.iowa.gov/Emerging-Health-Issues/Novel-Coronavirus/Communication-Resources
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
http://www.chihealth.com/

